MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
2/23/10  Draft Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission (PC) held its 58th  meeting February 23, 2010. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black;  commission members Donna Gates, Curt Stine and Brian Bee; and commission member/ Town Board Representative Mike Roberts. 

Also present was Town Chairman Brad Anderson.

Manore noted that a quorum of Town Board members were present for this Plan Commission meeting.

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Black read the minutes from our 1/26/10  PC meeting. D. Gates made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Bee seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 

2.  Report on meetings attended

Manore reported that she attended a February 18 meeting on the Wisconsin state  Working  Lands Initiative  program. 

A Town wishing to participate would designate an “ag enterprise area. ” A group of five farmers living in that area would then apply to enroll in the Initiative.  If the application  is approved by the State, they would receive a deduction on their property tax bill.  

3. Discuss Comprehensive Plan Chapter 11

Manore asked each member present to summarize what they felt needs to be included in the final version of Chapter 11, the Land Use element, since this element will play such an important role in how our comprehensive plan actually works.

B. Gates spoke of the importance of maintaining  community’s rural character.  D. Gates said the Town needs to know more about how non-metallic  mining is regulated.

Black and Stine said this chapter needs to set forth a variety of flexible  planning  tools  that could be adopted to address any possible land use issues that might arise in the future.

Bee said he felt the Town should have regulations in place “to take care of problems before they happen.”

Roberts said the chapter should be simplified  as much as possible,  and that we should use wording such as “consider implementing” that leaves our options open.

Manore passed out copies of the Land Use element from the comprehensive plans written by the neighboring Towns of Waterville, Pepin, and Maiden Rock.  Members read through these documents and discussed how these plans differ from ours,  and from each other’s, and what we can learn from them. 

4. Upcoming meetings/events
The regular monthly Town Board meeting will be held Tuesday, 3/9/10,  at 7:30 PM.   At this time the Plan Commission will  meet jointly with the Town Board to continue work on revising the Plan. We will begin work on Chapter11.

5. Adjournment
Bee moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Black. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 PM. 

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

